
SPECIAL MEETING CITY COUNCIL 
 

August 30, 2021 
 

  The City Council of the City of Albemarle met in a special session to discuss personnel 

items and to consult with the City Attorney in closed session on Monday, August 30th at 6:00 p.m. in 

Council Chambers of City Hall. Mayor Ronnie Michael was not present, and so Mayor Pro Tempore 

Martha Sue Hall presided. The following Councilmembers were present, to-wit: Martha E. Hughes, 

Dexter Townsend, Christopher Whitley, Shirley D.  Lowder, Benton Dry, and Bill Aldridge. 

------------------------- 

  Mayor Pro Tem Hall called the meeting to order. She asked for a prayer for Mayor 

Michael for a return to health. 

------------------------- 

  CLOSED SESSION 

Upon a motion by Councilmember Dry, seconded by Councilmember Whitley, 

unanimously carried, Council appointed Councilmember Hughes as acting clerk for a portion of closed 

session under Personnel. 

 

Upon a motion by Councilmember Hughes, seconded by Councilmember Whitley, 

unanimously carried, Council approved moving into closed session pursuant to N.C.G.S. 143-318.11(a)(3) 

consultation with the City Attorney and N.C.G.S. 143-318.11(a)(6) Personnel.  

------------------------- 

  RETURN TO OPEN SESSION 

  Upon a motion by Councilmember Aldridge, seconded by Councilmember Dry and 

unanimously carried, Council returned to open session. Mayor Pro Tem Hall stated that a closed session 

was held pursuant to N.C.G.S. 143-318.11(a)(3) consultation with the City Attorney and N.C.G.S. 143-

318.11(a)(6) Personnel. 

  There was nothing to report. 

------------------------- 

Upon a motion by Councilmember Aldridge, seconded by Councilmember Whitley and 

unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned until Tuesday, September 7, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. in 

Council Chambers of City Hall. 

 


